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Daily Readings 
M  7 May: Acts 16:11-15, Jn 15:26–16:4  
T   8 May: Acts 16:22-34, Jn 16:5-11  

W  9 May: Acts 17:15. 22–18:1, Jn 16:12-15 

Th 10 May: Acts 18:1-8, Jn 16:16-20  
F   11 May: Acts 18:9-18, Jn 16:20-23 
S   12 May: Acts 18:23-28, Jn 16:23-28  

S:  13 May : Acts 1:1-11 ; Eph 1:17-23; Mk 16:15-20 

ENTRANCE ANTIPHON:  
Proclaim a joyful sound and let it be heard; 
proclaim to the ends of the earth: 
The Lord has freed his people, alleluia. 
 
FIRST READING: ACTS 10:25-26. 34-35. 44-48  
 
RESPONSORIAL PSALM: PS 97:1-4. R. V.2  
The Lord has revealed to the nations his saving power.  
 
SECOND READING: 1 JN 4:7-10  
    
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:   
Alleluia, alleluia! 
All who love me will keep my words, 
and my Father will love them and we will come to them. 
Alleluia! 
 
GOSPEL: Jn 15:9-17  
Jesus said to his disciples: 
‘As the Father has loved me, so I have loved you. Remain 
in my love. If you keep my commandments you will remain 
in my love, just as I have kept my Father's commandments 
and remain in his love.  I have told you this so that my own 
joy may be in you and your joy be complete.  
This is my commandment: love one another, as I have loved 
you. 
A man can have no greater love than to lay down his life for 
his friends. You are my friends, if you do what I command 
you, I shall not call you servants any more, because a 
servant does not know his master’s business; I call you 
friends, because I have made known to you everything I 
have learnt from my Father. You did not choose me, no, I 
chose you; and I commissioned you to go out and to bear 
fruit, fruit that will last; and then the Father will give you 
anything you ask him in my name. 
What I command you is to love one another.’ 
 
COMMUNION ANTIPHON:  
If you love me, keep my commandments, says the Lord, 
and I will ask the Father and he will send you another 
Paraclete, to abide with you for ever, alleluia. 

© The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, published and copyright 1966, 1967 and 1968 by Darton Longman and 
Todd Ltd and Doubleday & Co Inc, and used by permission of the publishers. The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the 
Alleluia and Gospel Verses, and the Lenten Gospel Acclamations, and the Titles, Summaries, and Conclusion of the Readings, from the 
Lectionary for Mass © 1997, 1981, 1968, International Committee on English in the Liturgy, Inc. All rights reserved 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN 
YOUR PRAYERS 

Anniversaries: Jack McMahon 

Recently Deceased: Salud Cubelo 

Special Intentions: Pastor Balagat 

We remember and pray for those who are ill at 
home or in hospital at this time, may they know the 
healing presence of Christ: Kurim, Anna Dazon, 
Kevin Clout, Melanie Randa, Carlos Braithwaite, Lois 
Roy, Paul Clemson, Tony Clarke, Doreen Stanslaus, 
Dr Cherry Ann Wy, Michael Hiriwo, Sr Margaret 
Picone 

If you would like to include in the bulletin the name of a 
loved one who is ill, please contact the Parish Office 
on 9622 1125 or email admin@mqofblacktown.org.au. 

If you are going into hospital and would like to be 
anointed, please contact the Parish Office to arrange 
before going into hospital. With Blacktown Hospital 
doubling in size and our declining resources, it cannot 
be guaranteed a priest will be available 24 hours a day 
for the hospital.  

Jesus does not place the commandment 
of love at the top but at the centre 
“because it is the heart from which 

everything” begins from.” - Pope Francis  

Frankly Speaking... 

A t  M a r y ,  Q u e e n  o f  t h e  F a m i l y  P a r i s h  w e  W E L C O M E ,  G RO W  a n d  A C T  

If you would like to invest in your parish, please consider making 
an online donation. Visit www.mqofblacktown.org.au and click on 
“Donate Now” to make a secure payment to the parish via BPoint. 

Discernment Permanent Diaconate 

The discernment program for those who are interested in 
finding out more about this Vocation will be held at St John 
23rd Parish, 160 Perfection Avenue, Stanhope Gardens 
2768. Come and learn more about vocations to the 
Diaconate and have a chat with our team members. We are 
looking for men aged between 35 to 55 and residing in the 
Diocese of Parramatta. Our discernment program consists 
of five sessions, with each session dealing with different 
aspects of the Diaconate.  

The meetings will commence at 3.00pm until 6.00pm 
followed by the Parish Mass and Fellowship. The 2018 
dates on Sundays: 8 July, 9 September, 4 November. For 
further information visit www.parracatholic.org/permanent-
diaconate or please contact any of the following deacons: 
Deacon James – 0425 213 832, Deacon Tan – 0407 270 
782, Deacon George – 0408 440 769.  

THE NEW DAWN OF THE CHURCH 
You are invited to hear Bishop Vincent 
Long , an ardent supporter of Pope 
Francis, speaking about “The New Dawn 
of the Church” at ‘Winbourne”, the 
Edmund Rice Retreat and Conference 
Centre, 1315 Mulgoa Road, Mulgoa 11.00 

am to 1.00 pm on Saturday 16th June 2018. Entry by 
donation. Registration 10.00 am.  

For further information contact Dennis Farrar 
0425209840. Organised by the Passionist Family Group 
Movement. 

YEAR OF MARK - YEAR B 
Sixth Sunday of Easter 

http://www.parracatholic.org/permanent-diaconate
http://www.parracatholic.org/permanent-diaconate


In NSW/ACT a person wishing to make a complaint regarding abuse within a Catholic Organisation should contact: 1300 369 977 

The Timor Sea Justice 

Forum NSW thanks you! 

Please accept my sincere thanks and that of the Timor Sea 
Justice Forum for your wonderful support of the Petition which 
we mounted last year. We are also grateful to your staff who so 
kindly supported our request. I want to mention Lorna Magee 
specially, as she really got behind it and contacted the movers 
and shakers who also made it happen. I do believe that actions 
like this allow us all to become the body of Christ, that mystery 
in which we are formed in the Eucharist. 

Your parish collected about 1,700 signatures out of the 16,891 
total, a truly wonderful response.  

The successful conclusion to the border issue is testimony to the 
enormous resilience of the Timorese people. They risked a great 
deal in bringing this matter to a close in the way they did. The 
intricate history of the relationship between Australia and Timor
-Leste is one which has not fully been told, and it is to be hoped 
that the future will see a greater realisation of the close links 
between our peoples. 

Your generous support of this issue and the related petition has 
strengthened the moves towards establishing an Australian 
"right relationship" with this near neighbour of ours. 

 May the presence of our good God be more and more felt by 
you as you serve God's mission through your many duties. 

Sr Susan Connelly rsj 
timfo.org 

The signing of the Maritime Boundaries Treaty on March 6, 
2018 in New York brought to a close the long-running 

maritime boundary dispute between Australia and Timor-
Leste. 

We want to hear your voice! 

The Council for Australian Catholic 
Women, an advisory body to the 
Australian Catholic Bishops 
Conference, and will be holding a 
consultation session with women 
in the Diocese of Parramatta on 
the evening of 21 June 2018.   
Share your thoughts with us or let 
us know if you would like to be 

part of that consultation event on 
www.surveymonkey.com/r/ParraWomen 

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 
Blacktown Neighbour Aid, a 
program with Catholiccare, are 
looking for volunteers to support our 
clients in the Blacktown area who 
are over 65 and living in their own home. You may be able 
to spare a couple of hours once a week or fortnight to take a 
client out shopping or to a medical appointment or just stop 
by for a cuppa and a chat.  
If this interests you please contact the Manager, Deb 
Woolacott on 8843 2541 or 0418 114 055. 

Be a volunteer OUT THERE 
Communities in Myanmar, PNG, Samoa, Timor Leste, 
Kiribati and Kenya seek volunteers to mentor locals and 
build capacity. Palms volunteers don’t do quick fixes, but 
immerse themselves in overseas communities for long-
term skill exchange. If you have teaching, medical, 
business, admin or trade skills, share them with our global 
family!   

Come to a Palms Info Session: 
Saturday 26 May 9am  
St Patrick’s Cathedral Hall 
1 Marist Place, PARRAMATTA 
(car entry via Victoria Road) 
 
Go to  www.palms.org.au/volunteer or 
Contact Palms on 02 9560 5333 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE 
ONE MEAL- it makes a difference operates a food 
service in Blacktown for the homeless and those doing it 
tough in the hope of reaching as many people in need as 
possible. Volunteers make a dish from home, such as a 
pasta, rice, meat, soup or muffins, which are served by them 
with coffee, tea, bottled water and a 
breakfast pack of milk, cereal and a 
muesli bar. This service is currently in 
need of more volunteers.  
If you feel that you can spare a couple 
of hours once in a while to help us 
continue this good work, please 
contact Robby Cook on 0478478464 
or robcook@onemeal.org.au 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ParraWomen
https://www.palms.org.au/volunteer/
mailto:robcook@onemeal.org.au




WORLD MEETING OF FAMILIES 
Held every three years, this major international event brings together families from 
across the world to celebrate, pray and reflect upon the central importance of 
marriage and the family as the cornerstone of our lives, of society and of the Church. 
Dublin, Ireland, has been chosen by Pope Francis to host the next World Meeting of 
Families from 21-26 August 2018, guided by the theme “The Gospel of the Family: 
Joy for the World”.  

“Praying the rosary together, as a family, is very beautiful and a source of great 
strength!  And also praying for one another! The husband for his wife, the wife for her 
husband, both together for their children, the children for their grandparents….. 
praying for each other. This is what it means to pray in the family and it is what 
makes the family strong.” (Pope Francis)  

We pray for the Gabriel Family (Conrad, Natalia, Chris & Cate) who will be 
representing the Diocese of Parramatta at this event! 

SHARING THE GOSPEL WITH YOUR CHILDREN 
© Creative Ministry Resources Pty Ltd 



 

HOME VISIT 
Do you know someone who would like a visit from our Pastoral 
Outreach Team?  
 
Name: ……………………………..……….. Ph:…………………….. 
 
 

SICK OR HOUSEBOUND 
Do you know someone who would like Holy Communion?  
 
Name: ……………………………….….….. Ph:…………………….. 
 
 

PLANNED GIVING 
Would you like to support our parish by contributing through our 
Planned Giving Envelopes?  
 
Name: …………………………..………….. Ph:…………………….. 
 
 

INTERESTED IN MINISTRY IN THE CHURCH 
Would you like to become involved in an area of ministry/service at 
Mass or in the parish?  
 
Name: ……………………………...……….. Ph:………………….. 

Supporting Our Community 
If you would like to make one of the following requests,  

please complete the slip below and return via the collection 
plate or to the parish office. 

Return your completed slip via the collection plate at 
Mass or to the parish office. Someone from the team 

will be in contact with you soon. 

MONTHLY TRIP: 8 MAY 2018  

Australian Broadcasting  

Company Tour, Ultimo 

Lunch at Ashfield RSL Club.  
Departs Greystanes 8am,  

St Patrick’s Church, Blacktown 8.30am. 
Cost is $55pp inc. bus, tour and lunch. 

Call Jean for more information on 99203401 or 
0425251754.  

BAPTISMS 
The Baptism of a child is such a wonderful 
sacrament! To help in your planning should 
you wish to have a child baptised this year,  
please visit our website for general enquires 
and frequently asked questions at 
www.mqofblacktown.org.au and click on the tab 
Sacraments/Baptism. 
 

BAPTISMS - MAY 2018 
We welcome these young people into our parish family as 

they are baptised this month at Mary, Queen of the 
Family Parish.  

 
Ashley Franklin Cranney 

Oliver James Thuaux 
Jack Smith 

Oliver Paul Bignell 
Alexander Malachi Bignell 

Dane Blake Summerton 
Shanaya Reddy Chintala 

Cale Ezekiel Cruz 
Diggy Hamid Al Hadi Fadlemula 

Chloe Street 
Jackson Street 

Isaac Street 
Caelum Charles McManus 

Isabel Rose McManus 
Zahra Rose Welsh 

Chloe Maryann 
Sofia Christina Maniago 
Bethany Diane Kammoun 

 
May God Bless you and keep you always.  

May you always know the love of God in your lives  
as you grow in faith and love. 

In the Footsteps of Mary 
MacKillop 2018  

National Pilgrimage 
 

The Sisters of St Joseph invite you to join the National 
Pilgrimage, giving you the opportunity to journey to 
significant places in Australia made holy by St Mary 
MacKillop.  
Commence in Melbourne 23 October, travel through 
Victoria & South Australia, conclude in Sydney 3 
November 2018. 
 
COST EX SYDNEY:  $3,230.00 (all inclusive: airfares, 
accommodation, coach travel, admission fees and meals). 
SINGLE SUPPLEMENT:  $700.00 
 
For further information, please contact Sr Therese Leydon 
0417 683123 or Sr Annie Bond 02 89124818, or email 
national.pilgrimage@mmp.org.au. 

mailto:national.pilgrimage@mmp.org.au


NEWS FROM THE PPC 

ALPHA:1 HAS BEGUN!  
Over the past few months, our parish has been 

painted red in preparation for the launch of Alpha. 

As with any new program or resource, it is always 

important to ask the question: WHY?  

 

Why Alpha? Because it directly relates to our parish 

mission to Welcome, Grow and Act! 

Alpha deepens welcomes because it invites 

everyone – without distinction – to the very core of 

our faith and in a safe space to ask and share 

about life’s biggest questions. 

Alpha enriches growth because it takes you on a 

journey towards a deeper relationship with God 

and builds the confidence to share your story within 

a community. 

Alpha fosters action because it is a launch pad for 

participants and volunteers alike to be bring to life 

their faith. 

 

Most importantly, Alpha in our parish cannot be truly 

successful if it is not sustained by prayer. Prayer is the 

heart of our faith and mission, and your prayer 

could make the difference between an “average” 

Alpha and one that transforms hearts, minds and 

souls. Pray for our participants. Pray for our 

volunteers. Pray for our leaders.   

 

Through Alpha we can live out the Great 

Commission to go and make disciples! 

 

— Franchesca Tenedora 

Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson 

The next Pastoral Council meeting will be held on 

Thursday, 17 May 2018 at 7PM. The focus of the 

upcoming meeting will be “Reflecting on Goal 2: 

Enriching Faith Formation”.  If you would like to 

make a submission on behalf of your ministry or from 

your own personal observations, please write to 

ftenedora@gmail.com or drop it off at the 

correspondence box at both churches.  

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING 

ANNULMENTS WITHIN THE CATHOLIC CHURCH 

Each year CatholicCare Solo Parent Services presents a 
Seminar to assist people understand the process of 
Marriage Annulments in the Catholic Church. The evening 
is open to anyone who is interested in this process.  

Date: Wednesday 16
th
 May Time: 7pm – 9pm.   

Venue:  St. Patrick’s Cathedral Hall 
1 Marist Pl, Parramatta.  
Registration Essential: Call Rita. 
PH: 8843 2575 or Email: 
soloparentservices@ccss.org.au  

Encounter the Holy Spirit, through a guided silent retreat 
given by the Verbum Dei Female Missionaries. 

Saturday,  May 12 (9.30am to 3.30pm). Cost $50. For more 
information contact Kylie  0403453620 

or verbumdeisdyney@gmail.com    

Join us for a  

SCRIPTURE REFLECTION EVENING 

In our liturgical year, the Feast of Pentecost provides an 
opportunity to re-focus our energies and prepare ourselves 
to experience the Holy Spirit anew. Come along, be 
welcomed and allow Dr (Sr) Michele Connolly to unpack 
some treasures from the Pentecost scriptures. This evening 
will be a great way to connect with the word of God in 
preparation for our upcoming celebration of this important 
feast.  
 
When: Monday, 14 May 
Time: 6.45pm—Refreshments, 7pm—Start 
Where: The Institute for Mission,  
1-5 Marion St, Blacktown (cnr Flushcombe Rd) 
RSVP online or to Charbel on 9296 6369 or by email 
charbel.dib@ifm.org.au.   
RSVPs close on the Thursday 10 May.  

Lights , camera, action! 
At some masses this weekend, you will have the 
opportunity to respond to three questions about 
the Holy Spirit—and be filmed!  
 
We would like to know: 

1) How would you describe the Holy Spirit?  

2) How is the Holy Spirit active in your life? 

3) How is the Holy Spirit active at Mary, 
Queen of the Family Parish? 

 
You can also send in a written response to Lisa at the Parish 
Office at admin@mqofblacktown.org.au. Your responses 
will be shared during Pentecost and for Confirmation 
preparation sections with families.  

mailto:soloparentservices@ccss.org.au
mailto:verbumdeisdyney@gmail.com
https://goo.gl/forms/bYTGHfNFKP8J90w82


Aged 25-39? Experience a night out where you 
can engage with or simply listen to live speakers 
sharing some of their story of life, faith & action 

in the world! 
Registrations for the event dates can be made 

via:www.tinyurl.com/studioaudience  

The Youth Ministry Team are looking to empower 
young people in our parish to explore your faith in our 
daily lives and to help others discover God’s deep love 
for them.  
If you or your parents would like to be contacted by 
the Youth Ministry Team, please complete this slip 
below and return via the collection plate.  
 

Parent Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Name(s) of Child/Children:…………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

………………………………………………………………..…………………………………………………………………. 

Parent Telephone: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 

Parent Email: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Christ of Joy”, painted by Amunda Gorey © Australian Catholic Bishops Conference. 

Registrations for WYD Panama are still open! I f 
you’re still sitting on the fence, our parish can help get 
you to WYD 2019 through our Ministry Internship 
program.  

ALTAR SERVER TRAINING 
Registrations are now open for the June 
intake for Altar Server Training. The 
training is open to anyone who has made 
their First Eucharist.  

The Sacramental Process for 
2018 begins this weekend with 

the preparation for First 
Eucharist. Let us pray for the 

children and families who will be 
journeying to know God more 

deeply through the sacraments. 

FIRST EUCHARIST PREPARATIONS BEGIN! 

Submit your questions to the Youth Ministry Team  at 
https://goo.gl/forms/rk0rmvUqI1nTI5Gl2 and we will 
present your question for you. Otherwise you can ask 
your question live on the day!  

https://goo.gl/forms/rk0rmvUqI1nTI5Gl2
https://goo.gl/forms/rk0rmvUqI1nTI5Gl2




Our Parish Pentecost Party is fast approaching and to 
help celebrate the church’s birthday party, we are 

asking for volunteers. Can you help with the following: 

Ministry Stall to promote your ministry to the 
community  

BBQ to feed our guests 

Performances to entertain and share your talents 

If you or your ministry would like to be part of our local 
celebration, contact the Parish Office on 9622 1125.  

 

PENTECOST PARTY  
20 MAY 2018 11AM - 1PM 

St Patrick's Primary School 
51-59 Allawah St Blacktown 2148 

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES ROSTER 

Please arrive at least 15 minutes before your rostered Mass. When you arrive,  
see the Acolyte/Adult Server to let them know you have arrived. If you have not “checked in”,  

your ministry for that Mass will be filled by another person.  
 If you are unable to meet your commitment, please organise a replacement  
or contact the parish office on 9622 1125 or admin@mqofblacktown.org.au 

Please visit the online roster at mqofblacktown.org.au for the most up-to-date roster. 

Join us and Oz Rosary 53 on Sunday 13 May 2018 to 

PRAY FOR AUSTRALIA, ITS PROTECTION,  
FUTURE & YOUTH 

at Mary, Queen of the Family. 

With more than 220 locations around the world and still 
growing, many Priests and Bishops are supporting this 
initiative by leading the people in prayer to local beaches, 
cliffs, boat piers, and coastal areas. In Australia, and under 
the patronage of Bishop David Cremin we are holding our 
gathering to pray the Rosary around the country on Sunday 
13th May (Fatima Day).  
 
For more details about this initiative in Australia, or to find 
other locations hosting this event:  
Visit: https://ozrosary.wixsite.com/ozrosary53 

St Michael’s Church, 
10.30am (after Mass) 

St Patrick’s Church,  
5pm (before Mass) 

II Celebrate 

https://ozrosary.wixsite.com/ozrosary53
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Call Jacqueline at the Parish Office on 96221125 for advertising details. 
Please understand that Mary, Queen of the Family Parish cannot take responsibility if the service provided by an advertiser does not meet expectations. 
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MALTA TRAVEL 
165 Dunmore St Wentworthville  

 10 splendid days in the Northern 
Territory - September 2018 - with Monica 

Ledger. Main attractions: Ayers Rock - 
Kings Canyon - Alice Springs - Standley 

Chasm - Kakadu National Park and 
Darwin. Then 2 river cruises: Katherine 
Gorge and Yellow Water! Again: Darwin 
sunset  dinner cruise! So be quick and call 

Monica on 9896 0712 or  
Charlie on 9631 2689.  

Alpha:2 
Day & Night Groups Available  

Visit 
www.mqofblacktown.org.au 

to register 

Ph: 4732 4566 
Unit 1/61 Jack Williams Drive 
Penrith NSW 2750  
www.jandlkitchens.com 

Come and visit our showroom,  
or call and arrange a free in-home consultation.  

J&L Kitchens will design, manufacture and  
install your dream kitchen. 

Remember that Your Dreams Are Within Your Reach! 

Thank you to 
these 

companies for 
supporting 

Mary Queen of 
the Family. 

Their 
sponsorship 
goes towards 
supporting 

ministry within 
our parish. 

“Each of you 
should give 

what you have 
decided in your 
heart to give, 

not reluctantly 
or under 

compulsion, for 
God loves a 

cheerful giver.” 
 

2 Corinthians 9:7 

 




